ation of ANADARKO

CASE 3437: Applic
waterflood expansion——

s PR CTION for a
New Mexico

Lea County,
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ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY

~
3109 WINTHROP AVENUE P. 3. BOX 957 FORT WORTH. TEXAS 76107
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0il Conservation Commission
P.0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. D. S. Nutter

Dear Mr. Nutter:

Attached is reproduced copy of Assignments of Operating
Rights affecting o0il and gas lease LC 059255,

This is for your files.

Very truly yours,

-
. / /’
o A - o
E. A. Riley ¥
Superintendent

Secondary Recovery Div.
EAR/hb
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IC 059255
0il and Gas
4.10g

Ruthe §. Taubman, as custodian for

Maurine Taubman under the Oklahoma

Uniform Gifts to Minors Act— = = = = = = = « = 0,349%
Louis Taubman and Ruthe S§. Taubman,

Trustees for Iawrence Nathan Taubman

under the lawrence Nathan Taubman
Accumulation Trust dated February 5, 1960- = = - 0.582%
Iouis Taubman and Ruthe §. Taubman,

Trustees for Maurine Taubman under

the Maurine Taubman Accumulation

Trust dated February 5; 1960- = ~ = = = = = ~=(,582%
Ruthe S. Taubman= = = &= =~ = = = = ~ = = = - - ==—(,495%

(5) Rosalie Taubman Shalom~ ~ =~ =™ = = = = = = = = =12,0808%
David B. Shalom, custodian for Karen
Paula Shalom under the Oklahoma
Uniform Gifts to Minors AcCt= = = = = = = = =« - 0.698%

The above listed assignments constitute all of the operating rights
received by the assignors herein by instrument executed August 23,
1965, approved by Decision dated January 19, 1966.  Anadarko Pro-—~
duction Company now holds all of the operating rights under the lease
down to 5,000 feet below the surface. The lessee, Humble 0il &
Refining Company, holds all rights below 5,000 feet,

naintainsg a nationwide bond.

]

As only one executed copy of each operating agreement is required to
be filed, the extra two copies of each assignment are returned here-
with to the assignee.

J/(/ - re e )‘ : -
Ve A Py o~ B
/_/ ';!(:l/,«wn LT /42//&5///:
Fred E. Padilla, Chief
Branch of 0iJ. and Gas

Inclosures

rig.+anadarko  Production Co.(l cc)
cc:; Charles §. Taubman
Humble Oil & Refining Co.
0&G Supv. (3) Roswell(w/3 copies of Anadarko*s letter of 8/15/66
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GOVERNOR
JACK M, CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Nets Mexico
®il Censervation Commission

L3

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON 8. HAYS
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A, .. PORTER, JR,
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P. O, BOX 2088
SANTA FE

October 4, 1966

Mr. Irley Bonnette

Anadarko Production Company Re: Case No. 3437
Post Office Box 9317 : Ordey No., R~
Port Worth, Texas Applicant:

.76107

Anadarko Production Company

Dear Sir:

.Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

02 2. Q

A. L. PORTER, Jr. #
Secretary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC___ ¥
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC
OTHER




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMHISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN TEE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THR OIL CONSERVATION
 COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THZ PURPOSE OF CONBIDERING:

CASE No., 3437
Ordexr No. R-3132

APPLICATION OF ANADARRD PRODUCTION
COMPANY FOR A WATERFLOOD EXPANSION,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

B c ION

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 24, 1966,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Ute.

WOW, on this__ 4th day of October, 1966, the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the record and the recom-
mentations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

That the applicant's request for dismissal should be
granted,

B R R TR e b e ey L b L
]

T ip TOBRET URD URUERED ¥

That Case No. 3437 ie nereby dismissed.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Maxico, on the day and year harelnabovse
daslgnated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

M. CAMPRELL, Chailrman

b d HAY
S EAL .

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Mémb r & Secretary




Docket No. 21-66

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 24, 1966

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND GFFICE BUILDING -~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter,
Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3437:

..

CASE 3443:

CASE 3444:

CASE 3445:

CASE 3446:

CAZE 3447:

(Continued and readvertised from the August 3, 1966 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Anadarko Production Company for a waterflood expansion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to expand its Pearsall Queen Sard Unit waterflood project by
the injection of water into the Queen formation through one well to be
drilled at an unorthodox location 25 feet Morth of the South line and
25 feet West of the East line of the SE/4 NW/4 of Section 4, Township
18 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the approval
of its Northeast Square Lake (Premier) Unit Area comprising 2,200 acres,
more or less, of Federal and State lands in Township 16 South, Range 31
past, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Mobil 0il Corporation fer a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project in its Northeast Square
Lake (Premier) Unit by the injection of water into the Premier Sand

of the Grayburg formation througn 14 wells located in Scctions 2, 3, 9,
10, and 11, Township 16 South, Range 31 East, North Square Lake Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Kersey & Company for a waterflood project, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
institute a waterflood project by the injection of water into the
Grayburg-San Andres formation through two wells located in Section 32,
Township 17 South, Range 32 East, Maljamar Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of XKersey & Company for an amendment to Order No. R-2908,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

the amendment of Order Nco. R-2908 which authorized a waterflood project
in the 01d Loco Unit, Lecco Hills Pool, Eddy Ciunty, New Mexico. Appli-
cant seeks authority to substitute 8 wells in Section 32, Township 17
South, Range 29 East, for the 6 wells previously authorized for injection
so that the injection pattern will conform to that of a nearby project
currently in operation.

Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company for down-hole commingling,

Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to commingle production from the North Bagley Middle-Pennsyl-
vanian and North Bagley Upper-Pennsylvanian Pools in the wellbore of
its J. P. Collier Well No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 10, Township
11 South, Range 33 Fast, North Bagley Field, Lea County, New Mexico.
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Docket No. 21-66

CASE 3448:

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an unorthodox
location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-atyled
cause, 3eeks authority to complete its South Mattix Unit Well No.
21 at an unorthodox location 1373 feet from the South line and 2087
feet from the West line of Section 15, Township 24 South, Range 37
East, Fowler Ellenburger Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
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UNITED STATES SURAIC X PRICT
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GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

SUNDRY NOTICES AND REPORTS ON WELLS

(Do not use thuly fotin for proposals to Jdrill or o deepen or plug buck o a dilteceut reservois.
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ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY

3109 WlNIS!RDF’ AVENUE P. O. 80X 9317 FORTYT WORTR. TEXAS 761027

e B k = CABLE ADDRESS: ANDARK
...... B 1 g , == A . B . -
e T o e "‘,’ Aﬁ",!_‘? “x(_;‘ N L e (_‘:E"' R S T

LoD

Augast 10, 1966

United States Seological Survey
P. 3. Box 1157
Hobbe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, Arthur Brown
Gentlemen:

The Federal-Love lease (S5/2 SW/4 and S/2 SE/4 Section &4, Twp. 18
South, Range 32 East in Lea County, N@ Mexico) was recently acquired by
Anadarko from the Mal jamar Petroleum Products, Inc. We acquired the lease

in order to utilize wall No. 1 as a water injection well In our Pearsall
field waterflood.

3ince the field i3 currently unitized and the subject tract is
located outside the Uait Area, it will be mecessary to expand the unit, uti-
lizing Section 4 ixpansion of the Unit Agreement., We urgentiy need to convert
the well to water injection status at an early date to afford optimum oil re-
covery; therefore, we would like to convert the wall prior to completion of
the expansion proceedings. We have discusged this with your Roswell office
(Messre Carl Trawick and Ed Wyatt) and they have given verbal approval ta
the conversion, provided we (i) file the attached forms with you defining
sur needs and {2} proceed inexeafter in an orderly wmanner to expand the unic
to include this acreage,

Yo will rtake immediate and prover steps o bring the tract into
the Pearsall Queen 3and Unit in accordance with Scction 4 of the Unit Agree-

ment,

Algo atieched is & plet of the Pearsall Oncon 3and Uals shoiriag
all wells =~ iajectors are doublarcivelad and connscitad wich the golic black
Lin~ » zud e propomed Injestion well circled in red,



ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY

/ Y 3109 WINTHROP AVERUE 8. 0. 80X 9317 FORT WORTH. TEXAS 76107
7 : \\ CAHLE ADDRESS: ANDARK
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B i

Please give your approval of the form 9-331 and this application
to convert the well to water injection status. Also, please forward an ap-
proved copy to the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commisaion.

Your early approval will be sincerely appreciated.

Yours very truly,

Ol COMPANY

7
E. A. Riley,”Superinteundent
Secondaxry Recovery Division

cc: New Mexico Jil Conservatior Commission
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109 WINTHROP AVENUE P, 0.80X 927 FORT WORTM. TEXAS 76107
CABLE ADDRESS: ANDARK

ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY

August 10, 1966

B. M. Jackson
Republic National Bank Bldg.
Dallas, Texas

Reading & Bates RE: Federal-Love Lease
Philtower Bldg. ' E/2 SW/4 and S/2 SE/&
Tulsa, Oklahoma Sec. 4, T18S, R32ZE,

Lea County, New Mexico
Minntex 0il Company

304 Foshay Yower
Minneapolis, Minnesota

Gentlemen:

As owner or operator of the lease offsetting our Federal-Love
lease (E/2 SW/4 and S/2 SE/4 Sec. 4, T18S, R32E), we request your waiver
of our application to convert well No. 1 to water injection status as a

logical expansion of the waterflood progrem on our Pearsill Queen Sand
Unit.

You are requested to either execute and mail a copy of this
waiver letter to the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission (in the stamped
addressed envelope enclosed) or telegram your approval, Ticase send us a
copy of your approval,

Yours very truly,

ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY

A ‘
Vi e NS
. ’ PR

DA

L. A. Riley, Superinteadent

Secondary Recovery Divisgion
EAR:pr

I or We _ the subject application

to convert Anadarko's Federal-Love #1 to
water injection status,

for:

by: date:
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ANADARKDO rn(';:nuc'rlou COMPANY

3109 WINTHROP AVENUE P Z BOX 9317 FORT WORTHN. TEXAS 76107
L CABLEADDRESS: ANDARK
2o pars

F i
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1 August 4, 1966

New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Dan Nutter
Gentlemen:

Pursuant to your request at the Examiner's Hearing yesterday
(Case 3437), we are pleased to submii our calculations of the data on
the well which we have acquired today from Mal jamar Petroleum Products,
Inc. (See attachment)

The well is designated as their Federal-Love #1 and is located
2310' FSL and 1650' FWL of Section 4, T-18S, R-32E in Lea County, New
Mexico. Total depth (4030 feet) was reached on 11-19-63 and the well
was plugged back to 3849 feet thereafter. Completion attempts were made
in the intervals 3755-60 and 3770-78 feet (Queen Sand) followirng treat-
ment with 500 gallons MCA plus 15,000 gallons of oil and 22,000 1lbs. of
sand.

The casing program and other pertinent information is given on
the attached photo copy of USGS Form 9-330. We trust that this fulfills
your mneeds. ‘

Our application for administrative approval to convert this
well to water injection status will be submitted to your office in the
very near future, as discussed at the above hearing,

Yours very truly,
ENADA%§O PRODUELTION COMPANY

OK L

"E. A. Riley, Superigtendent
Secondary Recovery Division
EAR:pr

cc: Mr, Irby, State Engineers Office
Santa TFe, New Mexico




Calculation of Cement Tops - Anadarko Production Company #1
2310' FSL & 1650' FWL Sec. 4-18S5~32E
Lea County, New Mexico

Surface Casing

Hole Size 12%" oD
Casing Size 8~5/8"
Cement 160 sx of 4%

100 sx of neat

1. 160 sx x 1.604 cu. ft./sx 256.00 cu. ft.

n

2, 100 sx x 1.32 cu. ft./sx 132.00 cu. ft,

388.00 cu. ft.

388 cu. ft. x 5.7719 lin.ft./cu.ft. = 2239,.50 lin. ft.
apparently cement was
circulated to the

surface
Production Casing

Hole Size 7-7/8" 0D
Casing Size 5-1/2" oD
Coment 100 sx. of 100

150 sx. of 6%

130 sx. of 2%
1, 100 sx, x 2.02 cu, ft./sx. = 202,00 cu. fe,
2, 150 sx, x 1.730 cu. ft./sx, = 259,50 cu, ft.

"

3, 130 sx, x 1,478 cu., ft./sx 192.14 cu. ft.

653.64 cu, ft,

653,64 cu. ft, x 2,4229 lin, ft./cu. ft.= 1583.70 lin. ft.

| Thus, cement top is 3879 - 1584 = 2295 ft, from the surface
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Aus 11 p.

3
Aujust 10, 1966

Anadarko Production Company
P. 0. Box 9317
Fort Worth, Texas 76107

Attn., Mr. B, A. Riley, Supt.
Secondary Recovery Division

Gent lemen:

Your letter of August 4, 1966 and the information requested

at the Examiner's hearing on August 3, 1966 in Oil Cor.servation
Commission Case 3437 have been received. Your prompt attention
to this matter is sincerely appreciated.

FEl/ma
cc-0il Conservation Commission Yours truly,

S. B. Reynolds

State Engincor

Bys
Fraak E. Irby
Chief
Water Rights Div,



T\ ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY

s ",' 3109 WINTHRDOP AVENUE P. 0. 80X 9317 FORT WORTH, TEXAS 76107

CABLE ADDRESS: ANDARK

FANALARKD

August 1, 1966

State Enzineers Oifice
Capitcol Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 3

‘56 Rue

v
Gentlemen:

Attached is a copy of all dats pertinent to our
application before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commis-
sion for a permit for Pearcall Queen Sand Unit, Tract 6,
Well 2, to be utilized as an injection well.

Water injection
prastic coated tubing and
the pay zona.

We respectfuily
style of water injection.

LAK: pw
dew Mexlco OLL Cons

AR H

Loy LOolu

ce:

into this well will be through
a packer set ilmmedlately above

request youv approval of this

Yours very traly,

ANADARKO FRIDUCTION COMPANY

/ -

o . o
R S ’

S.oA, Riley /
Superiniandant

Socaadasy deeavory Division
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Ctass of Seavice

This is 3 fas: message
unless jry deferred char.

SYMBOLS
—

DL :L;.n: Letter
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This is
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WESTERN UNION

ccccc

unless its deferred char-

TELEGRAM

acter is indicated by che 1201 (4-60) nat
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IN REPLY REFER TC:

—

a.
UNITED STATES

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR
. )
' GEGIDGICAL SURVEY

[N ]
~oprawer 1857
Roswell, New Menico 88201

Angust 1, 1966

Anscarko Proouction Gonpany
P. O. Box 9317
Fort Worth, Texas

Attention: Mr. . A. Riley
Gentlemen:

You have requested by telephone thar we ifurnish you a letter concern-
ins our pogsition with wvespect to the injection sf water into the
Queen formetion Chrouglh a well to be drilled 25 feet north oxr the
couth line and 25 feetb west of the cast line cof the SR sec. 4,

T. i3 6., &, 32 E, an County, Wew Mexdico, in the Pearsall Queen

Sand uwelis acer,. I8 iz andersrood that you nay either drill such
injection wvell eox corvert the Mallanar Peiroieuwn Fewucral well Ho. 1
located outside the Pegwsall unit arca in tie NTASWY: scc, 4, T. 13 8.,
R. 32 E., to water in’cction in order to balance the existing injection
pattern.

We believe thoi water injeviion gt ei
is necessary and ve will approve a formal proposal to inject water at

EIEN | —a PN | , [N 1 LA ] s S )
CRLORCY DY G U0 GU0VE Ul TL nuee oo oLl

I e hahd

[RRVIE:

. ~riamiser e
t3 o L\L.i),\)'.\&)bki

Wenional 11 and Gas Susnpuvisoy
ce:
WMIOCC, Santa Fe v
ilobbs




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE., NEW MEXICO

July 5, 1966 (-

Anadarke Production Company
Post Office Box 9317

Fort Worth, Texas 76107
Attention: Mr. Shaw

Gentlemen:

=D © 2

Pursuant to our telephone conversation, your application to
expand your Pears&ll Queen Sand Unit Waterflood Project, as
amended to delete Well No. SA-2;, will be placed on the docket
for the next available hearing.

——
,Mjl
-/

X

It is our understanding that you wish only one well to be
advertised for consideration as an injection well, that being
your proposed Unit Well No. 48-2, to be drilisd 25 feet North
of the South line and 25 feet West of the East line of the MNii/4
of section 4, Township 13 South, Range 32 East, Lea County,

New Mexico.

| —

Your application has been placed on the nsxt docket, which will
come up for hearing on August 3, 195606,

Very truly yours,

DANIEL S. MUTTER
Chief Engineer

DS/ ie I _
] EARIENEAER S
//,/v)/ (
Date————




LAw OFFICES
HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

600 HINKLE BUILOING

CLARENCE C.HINKLE
W.E.BONDURANT,JR,
S.B.CHRISTY 1V

LEWIS C, COX,JR.

PAUL W. EATON, JR.
CONKAD E.COFFIELD
HAROLO L HENSLEY, JR.

MICHAEL R.WALLER
W. R HUGHES, JR.

ROSWELL ,NEW MEXICO 88201

July 27, 1966

MIDLAND TEXAS OFFICE
521 MIDLAND TOWER
(815) MU 2-4691

OF COUNSELHIRAM M _DQOwW

TELEPHONE 622 6510
AREA CODE 505
PosT OrrFICE BOX IO

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re:

Attention:

Gentlemen:

CASE 3437 Ceeg
Application of Anadarko Préddetion
Company for a waterflood expansion,
Lea County, New Mexico 86 Jur 28 An o

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

We would appreciate your entering the appearance of this
law firm in the captioned case in behalf of the sppliicant

Anadarko Production Company.

Mr. Irley Bonnette, of Fort Worth, Texas, who is a duly
licensed and practicing attorney of the state of Texas, will
be associated with us in this case, and will present the
testimony of the applicant at the hearing of the case before
Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner on Wednesday, August 3, 1966.

SBC:kh

cc: Mr., Irley Bonnette

Respectfully submitted,

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

v

(A e
A s ~_ -
P/ 7 A

DOCKET MAILED

10




y/ Do

N £ Y

. ¥ -
N } /

'8
/F\\
PN ANADARKO PRODUCTION COMPANY
# Y
,-"’ o \\ 3109 WINTHROP AVENUE P. 0. 80X 9317 FORT WORTH. TEXAS 76107
STy N CABLE ADDRESS: ANDARK A
; oL " G
F Y L h} - - —
CRENAOARYED Y t - R
LTS ) P ST

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P.0O, Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico P
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Gentlemen:

/1’(‘“

Anadarko Production Company; in

Fe K

e May6 1966 ¢,

.
o, e
;‘f"

it's capacity as operator of the

Pearsall Queen Sand Unit in Lea County, Naw Mexico, hereinafter referred to \1,
as "Anadarko", makes this its application for authority to drill two wells

to be used for water injection purposes in, on, and under the Pearsall Queen ; . ',
San Unit. Said wells are to be known aé/gzjijand 6-2, with 5A-2 being located _
25' West and 25" North of the East and Sdith lines respectlvely of tha NW/4, f -

NE/4 of Sec. 4, Township 18 South, Rang¢

well No. 6-2 belng located 25' West and
respectively of the SE/4 of the NW/4 of
32 East, Lea County, New Mexico. /6

A

In connection with and in suppo
or states the following:

32 East, Lea County, New Mexico and
25' North of the East and South lines, Nes

said section, Township 18 South, Range
{

y‘~.: b}‘tk N

RIS I TR I

1
AN

(»‘ a

1

.

dt of this application, Anadarko alleges

1. Each of the above mentioned wells will be drilled with rotary
tocls tn 300" at wnich time Anadarko will then set 7 inch casing

and circulate cement. The w
and 7 inch casing will be te
after the wells will be dril

ells will then be shut in 18 hours
sted at 500 lbs. pressure. There-
led to approximately 3,825' where

logs will be rum, 4" casing set, cemented with 250 sacks of

cement. Thereafter logs wil

1 be run and perforations made, then

run tubing and a packer and connect for water imjection services.

2. That the above mentioned injection wells will be used for the
purpose of injecting water into the Queen formation located at

an approximate depth of 3800

feet from the surface; and it is

anticipated that there will be injected into each well a volume

of 450 barrels per day.

3. The two wells will be utilized as water injection wells and are
proposed to be located at a distance of 25' from the nearest lease

line, as above indicated for

a. They will provide protect

the following reasons:

ion of correlative rights by prevent-

ing loss of oil from the Unit area,

b, The drilling and completing of the above mentioned two wells
as water .njection wells will aid in a more efficient and
orderly development and operation of the Pearsall Queen Sand
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Unit and is in fact, necessary to allow Anadarko, as QOperator
of said Unit, to completely develop and operate said Pearsall
Queen Sand Unit.

c. They are in the interest of conservation since they will prevent
loss of oil into areas of the reservoir which are inaccessible
for recovery wells.

d. They are necessary since, to date, the unit has been unable to
negotiate some type cooperative waterflooding effort with the
offset operators and the offset operators have rejected offers
of the inclusion of their acreage within the Pearsall Queen
Sand Unit.

4. Attached hereto marked Exhibit "A" and made a part hereof is a
map showing the Pearsall Queen Sand Unit boundary lines, current
injeccion wells and the proposed locations for the two above
mentioned wells,

5. Attached hereto and also made a part of this application are copies
of United States Department of Interior (Geologicel Survey) form
9-331C in quadruplicate for each well completely filled in and
executed by Anadarko Production Company.

Anadarko is filing this application in accordance with the various
Rules and Regulations of the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission and the
United States Geological Survey, and requests and prays that an order be
entered by this Commission allowing the drilling of above mentioned wells as
water iInjection wells and the injection of water into the Queen formation under-
lying the above mentioned Pearsall Queen Sand Unit.

Applicant requests a hearing, if necessary, and prays that the above
mentioned order be entered by the Commission,

Very truly yours,

\/ L N~ ’,‘ ’
"E. A. Riley !

Superiniendent
Secondary Recovery Division

EAR /b
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I, E. A. Riley, do herby certify that on this 6th day of May, 1966 mailed
duplicate copies of this letter and application, together with all exhibits

to the following parties.

E. A. Riley /

Continental 0il Company
P.0. Box 460
Hobbs, New Mexico

B. M. Jackson
Republic National Bank Bldg. e a2 ED
Dallas, Texas DOC R A s

Reading & Bates
Philtower Bldg.
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Maljamar Petroleum Products Inc.

Shell Building A
Tulsa, Oklahoma Date 3 Y4
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Faorm 9-331C SUBMIT IN TRIPLICATE® }ornn npproWd .
{May 1963) {Gther instructions on u“ﬂ Burle__& No. 42-R1425.
UNITED STATES Feverme Haeh
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR T TR S
G, LEASE RESIGNATI ND EERIAL NO.
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY LC~06 184@, (A)
-
6. I¥ INDIAN, ALLOTTEE OR TRIBE NAME
APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPEN, OR PLUG BACK .
1la. TYPE OF WORK - . Mol §
UNIT AGRELMENT NX
DRILL [X DEEPEN [ PLUG BACK [] “E
b. TCPE OF WELL Pearsall QueBn Sand Um.t
oL GAS ) . SINGLE MULTIPLE
WELL wett L. oraex Water Injectiomnzone ZONE . FARY OR LEASE NANE
3. NAME OF OPKRATOR Tract No. 5-A
Anadarko Production Company 9. WBLL NO.
3 ADDRESS OF OPERATOR 2
P.0. Box 9317, Fort Worth, Texas 10. FIELD AND POOL, OB WILDCAT
1. iocntoN OF WELL (Report location ciearly and In accordance with any State requirements.*} | Pearsall Queen
t surface ,
- 1 > 11. SEC., T., R, M., O BLK. e
éggs &FNI,I‘.‘ ]_3]3545}&-%‘}‘2% AND SURVEY OR AREA
. b, R ’
At proposed prod. zone Same Sec. 4, T-185, R-32E
14. DISTANCE IN MILES AND DIRECTION FROM NEAREST TOWN OE POST OFFICE® - R 12. COUNTY OR PARISH | 13. STATE
5 miles south Mal jamar, New Mexico . Lea New Mexico
10. LISTANCK FROM PEOPUSED*® 16. NO. OF ACRES IN LEASE 17. NO. OF ACRES ASSIGNED T
LOCATION TO NEAREST TO THIS WELL
PROPERTY OR LEASE LINK, FT. : 25 40
(Also to nesrest drlg. u_qu_tmune If any) 3
15. DISTANCE FROM PROFPOSED LOCATION® \ 19. PROPOSED DEPTH 20. ROTARY OR CABLE TOOLS
TO NEAREST WELL, DRILLING, COMPLITED,
OR APPLIED FOR, ON THIS LEASE, FT. 1502 3825 Rotary
21. ELEVATIONS (Show whether DF, RT, GR, ete.) - . ) ) 22. APPHOX. DATE WORK WILL START*
3875 G.L. (estimated) | 25 May 1966
23. PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENTING PROGRAM
’ SIZE OF HOLE T size oF casiNg WEIGHT PER FOOT l SETTING DEPTH ' QUANTITY OF CEMENT
10 3/4 A ‘ 224 300 ] 250 - circulate -
6 % S B 10.9 3825 250 sacks
Application filed for nbn- standard locL
Drill with rotary tools to 300 ft. Set 7" cagingland circulake cement -
shut in 18 hours - test 7" casing at 500# - dill to approximitely 3825',
- . 3
run logs. Set 4%" casing and cement with 250 acks. Run Gamma ‘kay Neutron
log and perforate. Run tubing and packer and ‘connect for water injection
service.
IN ABOVE SPACF DESCRIRE PROPOIED PROGRAM @ If propnsal is to deepen or plog bael ive datn an presint productive zens and proposed new produetive

zone. I proposal is to drill or deepen directionally, give pertinent data on subsurfuace locations and measured and toe verdieal depths, Give blawont
pre wn(. r prog ram, 1f any

YN

1966

SIGNED

: N
S / SR THTLE SLL crintendent . S - DATE ..
B TEr T —— 5&LOL1C.1€L}.} Recovery Div. —

(Thl\ \[\Lu‘ for Pederal or St 1(» ofiice n\,)

APERNY AL DA e e

PERMIT Noo

TITLY L. OA T e =

APV ED BY

CONDITIONS OF APPROVAL, 12 ANY

*See Instructions On Reverse Side
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General: This form is designed for submitting proposals to perform certain well operations, as indicated, on all types of !ands and leases for appropriate action by either
a Federal or a State agency, or both, pursuant to applicable Federal and/or State laws and regulations. Any necessary special instructions concerning the use of this form
and the number of coples to be submitted, particularly with regard to local, area, or regional p-ocedures and practices, 2ither are shown below or will be issued by, or may
be obtained from, the local Federal and/or State office.

Item 1: If the proposal is to redrill to the same reservoir at a diﬂerent subsurface location or to a new reservoir, use this form with appropriate notations. Consult
applicable State or Federal regulations concerning subsequent work proposals or reports on the well.

Item 4: If there are no applicable State requirements, locations on Federal or Indian land should be described ir accordance with Federal requirements. Consult local
State or Federal office for specifie ipstructions.

ing th : Needed only when location of well cannot readily be found by road from tke land or lease description. A plat, or plats, separate or on this reverse side, show-
ng the roa-ds

: Consult applicable Federal or State regulations, or appropriate officials, concerning approval of the proposal before operations are started.

Instructions

to, and the surveyed location of, the well, and any otker required information, should be furnished when required by Federal o~ State agency offices.
and 18: JT well is to be, or has been directionally drilled, give distances for subsurface location of hole in any preseunt or objective production zone.

7 U.5. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE : 1963—0-711-396
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(_\ or of
(‘J
Form 9-331C SUBMIT IN TRIPLICATE®* h;m approv:
| (May 1963) (Other instructious on Budget Buro.q No. 42- R1425.

UNITED STATES reverse side) o -
DEPARTMENT OF THE lNTERIOR 5. LEASE ;;fbn'arl%.ND SERIAL NO.

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY LC-060503 &
§. IF INDIAR, ALLOTTEE OF TRIBE NAME
APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPEN, OR PLUG BACK o =
1a. TYPE OF WORK G =
. ONIT AdREEMENT N
DRILL [ DEEPEN ] PLUG BACK [] - Lr
bbﬁﬁlofwub oas srvoLE MOLTIPLE Pearsall Queen Sand Unit
WELL WELL oruee X Water Inj. ZONK ZONE §. FARM O LeASE NaMD
2 NAME OF OPERATOR Tract 6
Anadarko Production Co. 9. WeLL No.
3. ADDRESS OF OPERATOR 9
P.0. Box 9317, Fort Worth, Texas 10. FIELD AND POOL, OB WILDCAT
. 1 .
4 zr:c:.‘;r:?:c Sr WELL (RTport location clenrlly and {n accordance with any State requirements.*) Pearsall Qu een )
2615' FNL, 2615' FWL 11 sac, T, B, M., O BLK.
i AND SURVEY OR AREA
At proposed pra€ Gone> T-185, R-32E Sec. 4, T-18S, R-32E
Same
14. DISTANCE IN MILES AND DIRYCTION FROM NEAREST TOWN OE POST OFFICE® 12, COUNTY OR PARISH | 13. STATE
5 miles south Maljamar, New Mexico Lea New Mexico
10, DISTANCE FROM PROPUSED® 16. NO. OF ACRES IN LEASE 17. NO. OF ACEES ASSIGNED
LOCATION TO NEAREST TO THI3 WELL
PROPEBTY Ok LEABE LINE, 25 40
(Also to nearest drig. unlt Iine. if any) _
18. DISTANCE FEOM PROPOSED LOCATION® 19. PROPOSED "7 »TH 20. ROTARY OR CABLE TOOLS
TO NESREST WELL, DRILLING. COMPLETED, 028 3825
OR APPLIED FOR, ON THIS LEASE, FT. 1 rotary
21. ELEVATIONS ( 'how whether DF, RT, GR, ete.) 22. APPROX. DATE WORK WILL START*
3860 GL (est.) 5 June 1966
3. PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENTING PROGRAM
SIZE OF HOLE SIZE OF CASING WEIGHT PER FOOT SETTING DEPTH QUANTITY OF CEMENT
10 3/4 7" 20# 300 250 circulate
6 % 4% 10.9 13825 250 -
Application filed for non‘tstandard locatt.on

Drill with rotary tools to 300 ft. Set 7" casing and circulate cement -

shut in 18 hours ~ test 7" casing at 500# - drill to approximately 3825',
run logs. Set 4%'" casing and cement with 250 sacks. Run Gamma Ray Neutron
log and perforate. Run tubing and packer and connect for water injection
service.

iN ABOVE SPACE DESCRIBE PROFOSED PROGRAM @ If proposal iz to deepen or plug back, give data on present productive zone and propissd new productive

zone. If proposusl is to drill or feepen ;.}frocnnn ally, give pertinent data on subznrface locations aned reasuriol and true vertical depths. Give blowont
prewntor pm ram, lf any, O
s e _-f ,‘,,,,,.,_,,,.,,,.‘_,;7 e e et e et e £ 4 et o et s+ i < s o e i e e o e -
R £t s Superintendent
P (. & .7 s Ny “
- e 5
: \ / &mndarv May 6, 1966

Recovery Div. DATE .

PERMIT NO, e e o e e AP PRV AL DT H e e -

APEPROVED BY N TITEY DATE e

CONDITIONS OF APPROVAT, 1F ANY ©

*See Instructions On Reverse Side



Instructions

General: This form is designed for submitting proposals to perform certain well operations, as indlcated, on all types of lands and leases for appropriate action by either
a Federal or a State agency, or both, pursuvant to applicable Federal and/or State laws and regulations. Any necessary special instructions concerning the use of this form
and the number of copfes to be submitted, particularly with regard to local, area, or regional procedures and practices, either are shown below or will be issued by, or may
be obteined from, the local Federal and/or State office.

Item 1: If the proposal is to redrill to the same reservoir at a different subsurface location or to a new reservoir, use this form with appropriate notations. Consult
applicable State or Federal regulations concerning subsequent work propssals or reports on the well.

Item 4: If there are n> applicable State requirements, locations on Federal or Indian land should be described in accordance with Federal requirements. Counsult local
State or Federal office for specific instructions.

Item 14: Needed only wien location of well cannot readily be fornd by road from the land or lease description. A plat, or i)lats, separate or on this reverse side, show-
ing the roads to, and the surveyed location of, the well, and any other required information, should be furnished when required by Federal or State agency offices.

Items 15 and 18: If well is to be, or has been directionally drilled, give distances for subsurface location of hole in an7 present or objective produciion zone.
Item 22: Consult applicable Federal or State regulations, or appropriate officials, concerning approval of the proposal before operations are started.

T2 U.S. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE :1963—O-711-398
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BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
August 3, 1966

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF: Application of Anadarko
Production Company for a waterflood
expansion, Lea County, New Mexico.

BEFORE: DANIEL S. NUTTER, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No.

3437
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MR. NUTTER: The Hearing will come to order. The
first case is Case 3437.

MR. HATCH: Application of Anadarko Production
Company for a waterflood expansion, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. BONNETTE: My name is Irley Bonnette. I believe
you should have it in the file. I am an attorney from Fort

Worth, Texas -- It's a letter from Hinkle, Bondurant and

Christy.
MR. NUTTER: We have the letter from the firm of

Hinkle, Bondurant and Christy making appearance for you.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

MR. BONNETTE: Fine. On file in this pleading, also,

is an application dated May 6, 1966 of Anadarko Production

Company signed by Mr. E. A. Riley. This applicant makes

1120 SIMMS BLDG, o P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 2546.1294 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEV/ 4EXICO

[W—
>
s
=
L]
o
[~ L=
=
[
o<
[= &)
-

SPECIALIZING IN:

application to convert, to drill iwo new wells for water
injection purposes in this unit.

One well was cancelled by supplemental letter. <he
second well, which is still on application, is 6-2, located
in the southeast quarter of the northwest quarter, 25 feet
out of that coiner, the east line and the south line of thau
guarter section.

I might state, before ir. Riley begins his testimony,

that we are negotiating for the purchase, and we have in our

files, we got word today that came in late yesterday evening,

purchase of this area here. I'm sure the title will be




-meler

dearniey

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERY TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALILING IN:

3

satisfactory and we will probably end up purchasing this _—\
property.

MR. NUTTER: For the purpese of the record, that will
pe the property labeled Maljamar Federal LeasesS peing in the ==

MR. BONNETTE : East half of the southwest quarter,
south half of the southeast quarter of Section 4.

MR. NUTTER: 1 see.

MR. BONNETTE: I1f we do consummate that purchase,
we will later cancel this request that we are going through
this morning and make application to convert this well,
which will be 2 petter location.

MR. NUTTER: Which is a dry hole that has been
drilled in the northeast quarter of the southwest guarter
of the section 4?

MR. BONNETTE: Right.

MR. HATCH: I might point out at this time, it seems

that this case has been improperly advertised, and I would

|
|
|

l1ike to make 4 woticn that we do receive the testimony this
morning and it be continued and readvertised.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Hatcii. This case has
long been delayed for one rcasen or anotner, and it looks like
there's going to be a little bit more delay.

The Santa Fe New Mexican, in advertising the casz,

made an error in the description of the location of the

DA S IR
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. well, so we technically do not have jurisdiction for this
k4
v
§ Hearing today. However, we will hear the case but we will
z
[¢]
v . . . « .
: have to readvertise it, giving the proper location, and we'll
S g
v . . . .
o § %o withhold entering any order until we have readvertised the
' a Y
= 5 3%
] 35 case.
a> & 3=
= & 3% We will call it at the next Hearing then, and ask
w Do
S .
o § o3 for appearances, and I don't anticipate any appearance being
oo : §°
= < g3 made in opposition to the case, but we would technically have
“— 7 w3
fiy 3 & . . . .
e £ fu to withhold entering any order until such time as proper
I
g z ™ » . - - *
= 5 & description has been given and notice given for the case.
&= 2 §3
‘> 3 o ¥ You may proceed this morning. I don't think it
= 5 =
] «£ . .
S i 33 will be necessary that you even appear at the next Hearing.
(=L a5
—— 9 2
—= I 5Zz . . e a1
— I iz MR. BONNETTE: All right, fine. I would like to call
= 5 == Mr, Mikc Riley with Anadarko Production Company.

(Witness sworn.)
E. A. RILEY, called as a witness herein, having been
first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BONNETTE:

Q Mr. Riley, would you state your full name?
A E. A. Riley.
Q Your position with Anadarko?

A Superintendent of the Secondary Recovery Division

located in Fort Worth, Texas.




’_,,,/,#,/’_,',___._,,_,_i e

-
Q what type engineer are you?

3 A I'ma graduate petroleum engineer.
&
; Q Have YOU testified pefore this Commissi
L
. =2 %o A Yes, © have.
2 s =¥
= x %
8 3% MR. BONNETTE: Wwill you accept his qualifications?
et é 3z
=% 53 MR. NUTTER: The witness 1S qualified.
- ‘: oW
U % a 2
) CI - . . . .
R .2 Q (By Mr. Bonnette) Mr. RileY. will you just explalin
ol ‘i %' )
= T gd to the Examiner the purpose of this application and what you
— z £% propose ro do?
oS : o
oo o sz
g EN A The purpose of the application is to receive a
= 2 ad
‘35 o 6% permit o drill an jnjection wall 1abeled pearsall Queen Sand
= 5 .3
= i g8 Unit Well 6-2, 1ocated 25 feet out of the southeast corner
ac
asa—— (44 = <
z Lz
= = it of the northwest guarter of Section 4, Township 18 South.
- s =%

range 32 East. Lea County: New Mexico.
The location will be used as an injection well to
afford optimum sweep from the waterflood around pearsall
\ Queen Sand Gnit Well 6-1. UnlessS the well is 1ocated in this
\ general area there will be 2 considerable amount of ol los* \
|
\ and unrecovered in the innerxr well area petween Wwell 6-1 and
\
Well 6-2: \
We have prOposed this well to b€ jocated at or npear |
the water—oil contact at a plus super-sea elevation of 110

feet. * nave tnhree Exnibits to present; Exhibit B as it's

1abeled, is a structure map on toP of the Queen gand and on thif




feet . on it is also shown the well jocation and all other

2
o
5
>
z
[*]
v
z
[+]
> ¢
o3 1Y
= 35 ~ unit ared to the north.
z 23
- ? ui
< 3 3% (Whereupo? gxhibit A marked
5 33 for identification.
.;2‘5’
S . . . s X
S g 2 A on this Exhibit are shown the current injection
,..‘;;o
e 33 wells which are connected with the solid line: and consists
"}:,s%ﬁ e soct : .
- E 3 of nine jnjection wells on the unit area, anc one well
o s I
. x
g & operated by Continental, which 1S beind operated under 2
as ¢ 6% cooperative §lo0ding agreement previously approved on the
= & .3
. < ‘II - -
= z gg initial Waterflood application.
= -
— E it Exhibit B ijs also 2 map of the same aredr and on it
2t
w7 is shown the sweeP efficiency and area to be expected fyom in-
jection into wells, unit wells 4-2 and AD-1, guch oil to be
recovered at Unit Wwell 6 . These areas are enclosed in the

curved line and have been also colored yellow.

\ (wnereupon, gyhibit B marked
\ for identification.

x A This would be the oil expected to be recovered at \
Well o1 without the injection well. It would consist of a

| sweep efficiency frem Well AnR-1, recoverinq oil in the amount

of 19,750 parrels at 6-1 and sweep first in E.T. recovery of

12,500 as a result of injection in 4-2 and recovery to be
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SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

56
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Exhibit C is a map of the same unit area on the same
scale and on it is shown the expected sweep,additional recovery
from improved sweep, first as a result of drilling and in-
jecting into Unit Well 6~2., Our calculations show that
additional recovery to be expected at Unit Well 6-1 will be

36,250 gross barrels.

(Whereupon, Exhibit C marked
for identification.)

A This sweep area is calculated in the more or less
conventional engineering manner of plenimetering the area
within the predicted sweep lines, multiplving the acreage
therein by the average thickness and in turn, multiplying the
result by the expected secondary recovery and barrcls per acre
foot.

This results in an anticipated additional recovery
of 36,250 barrels. This agrees guite closely with the
prediction resulting from the additional recovery of 25 per

cent of the pattern primary recovery around the well.

Based on economics,; the ievenue to be generated

to the unlt working interest owners from the additional oil
recovery will be $76,032.00., The cost of drilling and 3
completing the well would cost $25,000 and the water for
injecticn purposes would amount to $10,000.00, or a total

cost of $35,8806.00.

This results in a profit to the working interest
e e e e o e B I s e



deamley-meier
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(Whereupon, Exhibit D Markeqg
for 1dentification.)

11 Queen Saiig Unit,
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dropping 5A-2, which was in the northwest of the northeast
of the S=ction?

MR. BONNETTE: Yes.

A That is correct. I further point out that the need
for early injection into this well 6-2 is needed in order to
recreate some better balance of the injection pattern around
6-1. We're hoping that we can receive early action on the
application.

MR. BONNETTE: We were advised by Mr. Jackson that
he would send the Commission a wire waiving any objection to
this. We do not have a copy of that wire, do we?

MR. WUTTER: When this was being proposed as an
administrative application, we got waivers of objection from
B. M. Jackson and from Redding arnd Bates.

MR. BONNETTE: Right.

MR. NUTTEK: We failed to gei one ftfrom Maljamar,
that's the reason for the Hearing. If vo» rcan acquire the
Maljamar property we can properly process this as au
administrative application and cnter the order considerably
sooner than if we hBave to readvertise the case and set it for
Hearing on the 24th of August.

MR. BONNETTE: I'm convinced that we will acquire

this Maljamar property by tomorrow.

MR. NUTTER: If you will send us evidence that you

H
H
H
S S U U S
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People have Waiveg thejr objection to

at thig location.

.\ Metey iz also 4 Memheay Of the Pearsall Unit,
MR. NUTTER: We should haye 2 wire fromn the Metey
people, then,

MR, BONNETTE: We

Weren'¢ before. That's th reasgy we didn'¢ con81der thenp
the lase time,
A Also ywe have 4 letter which g Woulqg like to giye

S
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there as your casing program, please?
A All right. On USGS 9-331C dated August 1lst, we
have --

MR. BONNETTE: Excuse me. Just state that this is,
if it is, state that it is our proposed program.

A We have a proposed casing program for the proposed
Well 6-2 drilling a ten and three/quarter inch hole to 300 feet
setting OD 20 pound casing and circulating cement to the sur-
face, which we estimate 250 sacks will circulate, and then
drilling an estimated six and a quarter inch hole to 3825 feet,
setting and cementing four and a half inch OD 10.6 pound pipe,
and cementing it with 250 sacks of cement, with the estimated
top of the cement to come back up the hole 2700 feet.

We plan to drill the well with rotary tooli set
through, run gamma-ray neutron and perforate the pay zone, run
plastic coated tubing and packer to be set ‘mhcdiately urnve
the perforatiouns, and inject fresh water available thrcugh the
unit water plant through the plastic coated tubing and undex

packer.

4

MR, NUTTER: What would the depth of the packer be?
A It would be approximately 3B00 feet.
MR. NUTTER: I want to see if I have this straignt;
this ten and three/quarter to 300, circulate cement on seven

inch casing, drill siz/quarte inch to 3825, cement four and

I

!
|
{
{
i



A That is correct,

MR. NUTTER: Ang inject fresh water?

VQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
ERQUE, NEW MEXICO

H

5

g

¥

i 25 A That's right.

g 5: MR. NUTTER: 1f You go tou the olg Maljamar Well,
< 3=

2 w2 what is the Program there?

£ 2.

= &z . . .

- 3 .2 A Identical program. It ijs presently cased, it has
by § gﬁ been temporarily abandoned for some time. They have 1125
8 oy : : . i
= 3 D= feet of elght and five eighths, 28 pound pipe, cemented with
Sz 0'_3(_ )
= ¢ 2% | 260 sacks of cement, and 3879 feet of five and a half, 14
= = 2.

b > it
a S¢ | pouna casing cemented with 25 sacks, 380 sacks of various
| w =g

composite cement.
MR. NUTTER: 380 on that?
A 380. They have perforated, well, Superdynajet

from 3855 to 3760 and 2-7¢ to 78, in the Queen Sand. The

this well as wel} 6-2.
MR. NUTTER: Do You have any estimate where the

°p of the cement is on the eight ang five/eighths inch

A No, I don't, They have no indication on their
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MR. NUTTER: How about the top of the cement on the
five and a half inch pipe, does that have anyching there?

A No. They have nothing on it. I could calculate
it but I do not have it calculated.

MR. NUTTER: What was the length of the five and a
half inch again?

A 3879.

MR. NUTTER: If you converted this well to water

injection, would you run a packer and plastic coated tubing?
A Yes.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Riley, when you get home, if you
will, drop us a note and tell us what the calculated top of
the cement on each of the two strings would be.

A Sure will.

MR. NUTTER: Are thers any guestions of Mr. Riley?

MR. IRBY: Mr. Riley, could you furnish me the
information on this Maljamar Number 1 that you may be asking
for that you are furnishing to the Commission --

A Yes,

MR. IRBY: -~ concerning the tubling program, cemen®,

et cetera?
A I'11 ke glad to.
MR. HUTTER: Any further gquestions of the witness?

He may be excused.
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MR. HATCH: Were these Exhibits prepared by you or

under your sumervision?
A They were prepared by me.

MR. HATCH: I would like to move that the Exhibits

be admitted.

MR. NUTTER: If there is no cbjection, the Exhibits

will be admitted in evidence.

{Whereupon, Exhibits A, B, C,
and D offered snd admitted
in evidence.)

MR. NUTTER: The witness will be excused.
(Witness excused).

MR. BONNETTE: I have nothing further.

MR. NUTTER: We will wait and see if you do acquire

the Maljamar and get a waiver from B. M. Jackson and Redding

and bates and Metex Lhis Liwe, and upon receiving the cvidence

and the waivers, we will process the application administra-

tively; otherwise, the case must be continued to August 24th,

1.

and then it will be readve ect 4

giving the correct description
of the well, The County paper got it right but the Santa Fe

paper got it wrong. We'll continue the case until August 24.

MR. BONNETTE: Thank you.
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STATE OF NEV MEXICO )
SS
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 9th day of August, 1966.
j

\’: ’ S - v(7 —

RGN TN o
far - B I g

NOTARY PUBLIC

-

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967

eoriify that the Coresning is
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; .
.y - e e o
‘ ( B “\éifirb4>4<§i§f _____ , Zraniner
{e exice Uil Conservation Lonnission
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BETORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSTION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Augqust 24,

1966

__Reqular _ HEARING

Application of Anadarko Production
Company for a waterflood expansion,
Lea County, New Mexico.

BEFORE :

ELVIS A. UTZ, Txaminer

TRANSCRIPT OF HEA

RING

CASEL
3437

NUMBER
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
August 24, 1966

—— n o o e = S e+ e i = o e e e e i

Application of Anadarko Production
Comnany for a waterflood expansion,
Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE NUMBER
3437

BEFORE:

ELVIS A. UTZ, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. ELVIS A. UTZ: The hearing will come Lo order.

The first case on the docket will be 3437.

MR, HATCH: Case 3437 continued and readvertised from
the August 3, 1966, Examiner Hearing.

Apolication of Anadarko Production Commany for a
waterflood exovansion, Lea Countv, New Mexico.

MR, UTZ: Are there avoecrances in this case?

(o reswonse.)

Since there are no appcarances, the case will be taken

under advisement and an order will be written on it,
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, W. DON McINTYRE, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attache Transcript of Proceedings before the
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me,
and that the same is a true and correct record to the best of
my kndwledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and S=al this 12th dav of September,

1966.

[GaS
\7.

W R e St

W. DON MCINTYRE Y

My Commission Expires:

July 14, 1970
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PERTINENT DATA

Application of Anadarko Production Company
For An Unorthodox Locatio» For an
Injection Well on The Pearsall Queen Sand Unit

CASE 3437
Examiner Hearing-Wednesday-August 3, 1966

Project Name Pzarsall Queen Sand Unit,
Case 3004, Order 2669 (March 18, 1964)
Effective Date, November 1, 1964,

Project Location E/2 SW/4 & SE/4 Sec. 32 TL7S R32E
Ef2 WW/4, NE/4, E/2 SW/4, W/2 SE/4 &
NE/4 SE/4 Sec. 5 and NW/4 & NW/4 NE/4
Sec. 4 T18S R32E all in Les County,
New Mexico

Total Wells 10 Injection Wells {lonoco has one
Injection Well under Coop. Agreement)
9 Producing Wells,

Flood History Pilot (6 Injection Wells-Conoco has one
Injection Well under Coop. Agreement)
initiated on April 29, 1965 under

Case No. 3005, Order R 2672, March 18,
1964, Expansion of pilot (4 Iniecticn
Welle), initiacted on March 25, 1966,
under Ordexr WFX =25,

| [ BEFORE CXA MINgR

2“» (:cr"i"ég'v“T NUTTER Water Injection to July 1, 1966 647,737 Bbls,
\a“/ SHGH CCMM‘SSIO Water Production to " " 3,350 "
T EXHIsg NO. 1> N ., Sec. Rec. 0il to " “ 63,279 "

— : S [ ¢

<y, Production rates during June, 1966
Well 6-1 - 1452 BO
400 BW
Project -10,284 BO
1,405 BW

-

Recovery Figures for Froposed Location

Secondary oil recovery will be increased by the proposed injection
location (Pearsall Unit Well 6-2) due to improved areal sweep efficiency
as shown on Exhibit C and was calculated by plavnimetering the acreage
within the sweep lines on the map, wultiplying the acreage figure (29
actes) by the acreage thickness of the pay section (10 ft.) and wmulti-



plying the answer by the expected secondary oil recovery figure of
125 B/A-F; resulting in a predicted increase in recovegy of 36,250 GBO.

This figure agrees closely with the prediction based on additional
recovery of 25% of the pattern primary recovery around Pearsall Unit-Well

6~1 calculated as follows:

Primary Recovery:

Unit Well 6-1 74,875x1.00
Unit Well 4A-1 50,034x.40
Unit Well 4-2 135,000x. 25

Predicted Inc. Sec. Rec. @ Well 6-1
128,639x.25

Economics

Revenue

36,000 x 80%
($2.80 - 0.16)

Costs

Water Injection
Drilling & Completion

Profit

[T T |

74,875
20,014
33,750

GBO

128,639

32,160

28,800
$ 76,032

$ 10,000

25,000

$35,000

$76,032
35,000

$41,032

GBO
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ANADARKO PRODUCTION £O. - FEDERAL-LOVE #1

INJECTION WELL DATA
=

}
WELL NG, #1
SIZE
o 8-5/8"- 28 i
= 4
b !
<, .
G| LENGTH 1125 ft. !
3
Q
<
[
=3 .
21 SXS. CEMENT 260
SIZE
2
3 S5y~ 144
(V5] -
<
(W)
%| LENCIH 3879 fe.
H
B
Q
jpu}
8
| SXS. CEMENT 380
|
STZE '
2-3/8" 0D {Plastic cdated ,

i . ' ___‘_‘i__ P
”f i |
= LENGTH |
o i 3750 fe. 1
’:—“ ‘L ' e 1' I _

: ‘ ! :
PACKER DEPTE| ! 3750 fr. | Johnston [LOLS pkr. | . |
!
. ] - m ) ] U N
DEPTH | J
' 7] THRU CASTNG ! Tubing

{ CR_TIUBING




